TOWN OF CLEAR LAKE, INDIANA
REGULAR TOWN COUNCIL MEETING
March 19th, 2024

The regular meeting of the Town Council of Clear Lake, Indiana was held at the Town Hall on Tuesday
March 19th, 2024 at 7:00 PM. Present were Council Members Dan Rippe, Molly Weber, Brent Schlosser
Bert Elliott and George Schenkel. Clerk/Treasurer Nathan Striker, Town Superintendent Guy Rodgers,
Zoning Administrator Robert Hawley and Town Marshall Chris Emerick were also present. There were
three residents that signed in and 2 were on Zoom.

Council President Molly Weber called the meeting to order at 7:00PM starting with the Pledge of
Allegiance.

Zoom instructions were given by Robert Hawley.
Council members introduced themselves.

COUNCIL ACTIONS

Approval of meeting agenda: Brent Schlosser made a motion to approve the agenda. George Schenkel
seconded the motion. Motion Passed.

Approval of Minutes and Voucher

Approval of February minutes: George Schenkel made a motion to accept. Bert Elliott seconded. Motion
passed.

Approval of February-March Voucher: They are as follows:

General Fund- §70,222.23
Sewer Fund- $23,132.50
Attorney- $25,796.50

Total Disbursements- $119,151.23
New Business

a. Tahoe Purchase by the Town of Remington. Nathan Striker presented Council with the plan for
the Purchase of The Police Tahae by the Town of Remington for the amount of Twenty Thousand
Dollars. Brent Schlosser read the Resolution 01-2024 in full and the second reading was waived.
The resolution was then voted on by roll call. Vote was unanimous in favor.

b. Opioid Settlement Monies. Discussion was held. A Resolution will come at a future meeting.

Unfinished Business

None this month

Monthly Reports




Financial Report- Nathan updated the Council on Treasurer activities. Reports are on file.
Marshal’s Report- Chris Emerick presented the monthly police activity. Report is on file.

Fire Report- Brent Schlosser presented the monthly fire activity. Report is on file. Also, Brent will be
attending the Regions 3A meeting in March.

Bert Elliott attended the Steuben County Economic Development meeting in March.
Zoning Report. Robert Hawley gave an update on monthly zoning activities. Report is on file.
Superintendent Report- Guy Rodgers discussed the current activities. Report is on file.

George Schenkel gave a brief introduction of the upcoming purchasing order system.
Molly Weber presented the plan for the Directory for 2025. Moily and Jenn will work on this together.
Nipsco Duplicate Utility poles were discussed, Guy, Jenn, Molly and the entire council worked on this.

This was a follow up from resident Bob Hill’s ask of the TOCL Council to engage on this at the February
Council Meeting.

Dan Rippe gave a update about the CCMG projects. TOCL met all March 1% deadlines, and we are
awaiting close out paperwork for the 2023 project.

George Schenkel made a motion to adjourn the meeting. Bert Elliott seconded. Motion carried.

The meeting adjourned at 8:04PM.
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Attést: Nathan Striker, Clerk/Treasurer




